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Dear    

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 1552 

of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant portions of 

your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board) found the 

evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material error or injustice.  

Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on  

3 December 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative regulations 

and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material considered by the 

Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in support thereof, relevant 

portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations and policies, as well as the 11 

September 2024 decision by the Marine Corps Performance Evaluation Review Board (PERB), the 

22 May 2024 Advisory Opinion (AO) provided to the PERB by the Performance Evaluation Section 

(MMPB-23), and your 27 September 2024 response to the AO.  Additionally, the Board determined 

that your personal appearance, with or without counsel, would not materially add to their 

understanding of the issues involved.  Therefore, the Board determined that a personal appearance 

was not necessary and considered your case based on the evidence of record. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to modify or remove your Transfer Fitness Report for 

the reporting period 12 May 2020 to 12 November 2020.  You further requested removal of all 

Failures of Selection (FOS) to Lieutenant Colonel (LtCol) and that you be granted a Special 

Selection Board (SSB) for promotion to LtCol.   

 

The Board considered your contention that the fitness report is substantively inaccurate and unjust 

due to a significant one-sided personality conflict with your Reporting Senior (RS).  The Board 

considered the numerous examples you cite that demonstrate the RS’s abuse, personal attacks, and 

bias against you.  You argue that the RS intended to make the fitness report adverse while 

circumventing due process by assigning you a “B” in leadership rather than an “A.”  You assert that 

this tactic avoided triggering the adverse report process while negatively impacting your promotion 

competitiveness.  Additionally, you claim the RS’s markings were inconsistent with the Reviewing 

Officer’s (RO) assessment and other reports in your record, further demonstrating bias and lack of 

objectivity, and that the RS used personality conflicts and uncontrolled emotion instead of objective 






